
 

 

Dear Parents 

 

School Photos 

On Tuesday 9
th
 October the school photographer Wrates will be visiting in order to take individual pupil 

photos (a class picture will be taking place later in the academic year).  So, you will need all your best smiles 

and sparkles to get the best snap and must make sure you save the toothpaste dribbles and yoghurt spills 

down your jumpers until after the picture has been taken .  If you would like a sibling to be in the 

photograph who does not attend our school or pre-school on the day, please arrive at 8.30am and these will 

be taken before school.  We will ensure that sibling pictures are taken. 

 

N.E.S.T. Sports 

So that we have opportunities for competitive sports, the chance to try out different sports and to meet 

up with children from other schools, we arrange a collaborative sports event at points throughout the 

year run by our MSP sports provider.  The format is similar each time, but the activities change as well as 

how the children are grouped when they meet up with our ‘N.E.S.T. of Schools’ – North Scarle, Eagle, 

Swinderby and Thorpe on the Hill.  The first event is on Friday 12
th
 October and is for Year Five/Six 

children – details will follow nearer the time for all classes as and when it is time. 

 

Coming soon … 

Just to keep events in mind and for those new to school, we have a couple of diary dates coming up for the 

last week of this term.  You will be receiving communication about Parent Consultations on Monday 15
th
 and 

Tuesday 16
th
 October – please look out for these and get your appointment responses back to the office as soon 

as possible.  Also, we have our school harvest festival on Friday 19
th
 October at 2pm during which all children 

will present something with their class during a collective sharing assembly in Eagle Church.  In the spirit to 

sharing and gathering, we will be sending information out in respect of making donations to Lincoln Larder 

(details next week).  

 

It’s that time of year… 

Last week we mentioned that it is the time of year when headlice become prevalent.  No sooner 

than the newsletter had been sent out, an article popped up about how to get rid of headlice cheaply 

and without chemicals: 

 Shampoo the hair, rinse, apply lots of conditioner and leave it in. Untangle the hair using a wide-

tooth comb. 

 Use a louse comb and slot the teeth of the comb into a section of the hair, right at the roots.  

 Keep in gentle contact with the scalp as long as possible and draw the comb through to the tips. 

 Wipe both sides of the comb on tissue paper, checking for lice. Soaking-wet lice stay still. 

 Methodically work the comb through the hair. Rinse hair and repeat combing process. 

 If you find lice, repeat all steps with the entire family. 

 Wait three days, then repeat steps, leaving three complete days in between. This will remove any lice in the process of 

hatching eggs before they can spread or reproduce. If any full-grown lice are found, continue to repeat steps one to six 

twice a week for three more sessions from the time the lice were found. 

 

Regards,  

Hayley Adams  
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